CITY COUNCIL CHAMBERS         

DECEMBER 13, 2022
   7:00 P.M.
A. CALL TO ORDER:  Mayor Irlan Fullbright called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. in council chambers. 
B. ROLL CALL: Members present were Councilmembers Steve Oelke, Jacque Isern, Scott Tillotson, Ken Lebbin, Kirk Clawson and Mayor Irlan Fullbright.  City attorney Jane Isern and city administrator Chris Komarek were present. Also present was Mary Waite, representing the Ellinwood Leader.      
C. RECITATION OF THE PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
D. APPROVAL OF AGENDA: A motion was made by Councilmember Kirk Clawson to approve the agenda as presented seconded by Councilmember Steve Oelke.  Motion carried. All voting in favor.
E. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: A motion was made by Councilmember Scott Tillotson to approve minutes for the November 8, 2022, regular council meeting and November 16, 2022, special council meeting, seconded by Councilmember Ken Lebbin.  Motion carried.  All voting in favor.   

F. APPROPRIATIONS: A motion was made by Councilmember Kirk Clawson                                                                                   to authorize payment of bills and claims processed, seconded by Councilmember Jacque Isern.  Motion carried. All voting in favor.

G. OLD BUSINESS: NONE 
H. VISITORS: Chance Bailey, Brittney Bailey, Colin Hansen, Kelli Penner, Joe Schulte, Nora Tyson, Chris McCord
I. NEW BUSINESS:
1. KPP Energy Update: Colin Hansen, General Manager/CEO of KPP Energy was present to provide the council with an update of activities at KPP Energy.  Mr. Hansen became the General Manager/CEO of KPP Energy in February, 2022, following the retirement of Mark Chesney.
2. Wolf Hotel Cost Share Agreement: Presented to council was a draft agreement between the City and Chris McCord, owner of Wolf Hotel. The agreement is for sharing in the cost of the required 20% match of the KDOT Cost Share Grant relating to the repair of the sidewalks around the hotel and the engineering fees to design the project.   
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Staff explained the allocated cost to Mr. McCord was determined to be $72,200.  Mr. McCord explained he has applied for a Heritage Trust grant in the amount of $90,000 which can only be used for this project. After some discussion, a motion was made by Councilmember Ken Lebbin to authorize Mayor Irlan Fullbright to sign an agreement with Chris McCord requiring payment of $7220, which is 10% of the total cost by December 31, 2022 with future payments to be determined at a later date pending the outcome of the grant application.  Motion was seconded by Councilmember Jacque Isern. Motion carried.  All voting in favor.
3. Review Cereal Malt Beverage Applications: All cereal malt beverage licenses are due for renewal at the December meeting.  The City has received the following applications for license issuance:
Container Retailer

Ellinwood Family Foods

Zip Stop Inc.

Casey’s General Store

A motion was made by Councilmember Steve Oelke to approve the cereal malt beverage applications and issue licenses for the applicants presented above for 2023. Seconded by Councilmember Kirk Clawson.  Motion carried.  All voting in favor.     

4. Police Department Vehicle Purchase:  Presented to council were quotes to replace a police department patrol vehicle:  
Marmie Motors:

 2023 1500 SSV Crew Cab 4X4      $42,725 (vehicle only)
Superior Emergency Response Vehicles:


2023 Dodge Ram 1500 Crew Cab  $47,759 (complete package)


2023 Ford F-150 Crew Cab             $54,422 (complete package)

Highway Patrol:


Used SUV (Dodge Durango)          $29,600 (50,000 miles, 50% eq) 

A motion was made by Councilmember Kirk Clawson to approve the quote from Superior Emergency Response Vehicles in the amount of $47,759 for the 2023 Dodge Ram 1500 Crew Cab, seconded by Councilmember Steve Oelke. Motion carried.  All voting in favor. 
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5. Ambulance Fee Increase: Presented to council for review was Ordinance 2022-6, regarding fees for ambulance services. As Medicare and Medicaid change their approved ambulance fees schedules, it is necessary that ambulance services also modify their fee schedules as well.

A motion was made by Councilmember Ken Lebbin to approve Ordinance No. 2022-6, seconded by Councilmember Scott Tillotson.  Motion carried.  All voting in favor.

6. TASC Plan Amendment: Presented to council was an amendment to the city’s cafeteria and accounts plan.  The amendment allows an employee to revoke an election of family coverage under the City’s group health insurance plan if one or more related individuals are eligible for a special enrollment period to enroll in Marketplace Coverage or seeks to enroll in a Marketplace Coverage during the Exchange’s annual open enrollment period.  
A motion was made by Councilmember Scott Tillotson to approve the TASC amendment referred to above, seconded by Councilmember Kirk Clawson. Motion carried.  All voting in favor. 
       J.    REPORTS: 
1. Municipal Court Report:  Municipal Court Report for November, 2022. 

2. Utilities Production Report:  Presented to Council was the Utilities 

Production Report.

3. Staff Report:
a) Staff reported an engineering agreement with EBH for the sanitary sewer project will be on the January meeting agenda.
b) Staff reported salaries will be reviewed at the January meeting.
c) Staff reported funds of $1400 were received from the Golden Belt Foundation for the sign east of town. 
d) Staff reported the City should know the status of the MIH Grant application this week. 
e) Staff explained the proposed date for the hospital ground-breaking will be the end of January.
f) Staff reported Cox Communications contractors are still in town working.  At this point, there is approximately $20,000 in damages that will be billed to Cox Communications.
g) Staff reported tree trimming will begin in January.
h) Staff reported the new road grader should be delivered next week.
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i) Staff explained the electric fund budget is really close this year and staff will monitor closely until the end of the year to avoid a budget violation. 
j) Staff reported major projects to work on in 2023 are codification of ordinances, utility rate study, and feasibility study of continuing the EMS service.  
K.
ADJOURNMENT:  There being no further business at this time, a motion was 

made by Councilmember Kirk Clawson that the meeting be adjourned at 8:45 p.m. seconded by Councilmember Steve Oelke. Motion carried. All voting in favor.

                                                          ------------------------------------------------

                                Irlan Fullbright, Mayor 
--------------------------------------------

Kim Schartz, City Clerk

